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 March 30, 2016 

 
Alex Schatz 
Brannan Sand & Gravel Company 
2500 East Brannan way 
Denver, CO 80229 
 
Re: Pit 29, DRMS Permit No. M-1980-183, 
 Acceptance of the Engineering Certification for the French Drain 
  
Dear Mr. Schatz: 
 
On March 18, 2016, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received the final 
engineering certification for the french drain around the southern portion of Pit 29, prepared by Applegate 
Group, Inc. The Division has completed the review of the engineering certification.   
 
The construction of the french drain appears to be in compliance with the design and specifications approved 
by the Division, in Permit Amendment No. 2 (AM-02).  Therefore, the Division has accepted the engineering 
certification for the French drain, provided by Applegate Group, Inc. 
 
If you need additional information please contact me at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, 
1313 Sherman St., Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567, extension 8131, or by 
email at Tyler.ODonnell@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tyler O’Donnell  
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Wally Erickson, DRMS 
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